
MONTEREY REGIONAL WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

  

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 

 

INVITATION TO BID 

 

PROJECT:   Construction of WMD to AWPF Medium Voltage System 

 

OWNER:   Monterey Regional Waste Management District (MRWMD) 

PHYSICAL: 14201 Del Monte Boulevard, Monterey County, CA 93908 

MAILING: P.O. Box 1670, Marina, California 93933-1670 

Project Manager:  Guy R. Petraborg, P.E. 

Phone: (831) 264-6385    Email: gpetraborg@mrwmd.org 

 

ARCHITECT/ENGINEER: Kennedy/Jenks Consultants, Inc.  

         Zach Devlin, P.E. 

         275 Battery Street, Suite 550 

         San Francisco, California, 94111 

         Phone: (702) 553-4340   Email: ZachDevlin@KennedyJenks.com 

 

CALL FOR BIDS:  

You are invited to bid on a Public Works contract for a new 21kV switchgear at MRWMD’s existing cogeneration 

facility to interconnect MRWMD’s electrical infrastructure with the Monterey One Water Agency (M1W) 

neighboring Advanced Water Purification Facility (AWPF). The project includes a new 21kV feeder consisting of 

portions of overhead line and both new and existing portions of underground duct bank, to interconnect the new 

switchgear with M1W’s existing 21kV switchgear at the AWPF site.  

Bid Documents will be stored on a Procore project site (www.procore.com ). Bid Documents (including plans, specifications, 

contract forms, bid forms and conditions) may be obtained by contacting Kennedy Jenks at ZachDevlin@KennedyJenks.com 

or AlexPage@KennedyJenks.com . Bids shall be submitted on the Bid Forms provided with the Bid Documents. Bids shall not 

be submitted electronically. 

 

Sealed bids will be received at the MRWMD office located at 14201 Del Monte Blvd., Monterey County, CA 93908 until 

2:00 p.m. (local time), Tuesday, December 7, 2021 (P.O. Box 1670, Marina, CA 93933-1670) at which time they will be 

publicly opened and read.  Any bids received after that time will not be considered.  Oral, telephonic, electronic, facsimile, or 

telegraphic bids are invalid and will not receive consideration. Interested parties are invited to attend. 
 

All prospective general contract bidders are required to attend a pre-bid conference to be held at the MRWMD office at 11:00 

a.m. (local time), Wednesday November 17, 2021.  Representatives of the MRWMD and the ENGINEER will be in 

attendance.  The conference will be followed by a tour of the construction site. 

 

Questions regarding the project or work required may be addressed to Zach Devlin, Project Manager for Kennedy Jenks, at 

ZachDevlin@KennedyJenks.com. Questions must be submitted by 12:00 p.m. (local time), Wednesday November 24, 2021. 

 

Each bid shall be accompanied by a certified or cashier’s check or bid bond in the amount of 10 percent of the total bid price 

payable to the MRWMD as a guaranty that the bidder, if his/her proposal is accepted, will promptly execute the contract, 

secure payment of worker’s compensation insurance, and furnish a satisfactory faithful performance bond in the amount of 

100 percent of the total bid price. 

 

The successful bidder must be licensed in the State of California and must demonstrate acceptable experience of the type of 

work described in the Bid Documents.  MRWMD reserves the right to waive any irregularities and to reject any or all bids. 

 

Dated: October 26, 2021 

      MONTEREY REGIONAL WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

 

Publication dates: October 27, 2021 
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